KANGAG HRALTH AND PHYSTICAL BINGARION ABSOCIATION

The Council of the Kansas Health and Physical Education Association met at the Wareham Hotel, Hanhattan, Kansas, Saturday, December 3, at 10 A.M. The meeting was called to order by the President, Helen Saum.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The Treasurer's report was read and accepted. The balance on hand is \$248.32.

The following persons were suggested as possible speakers for recommendation to the Kansas State Teachers Association for general session programs in the fall of 1939: Dr. Staley, N.P. Nielson, Dr. Rugland, Ethel Perrin, Dr. McCloy.

Committees reports:

Memberahin

Helen Saum suggested that the list of graduates in Physical Education from each college be sent to the membership chairman. Students should be encouraged to join. There was some difference of opinion on the suggestion that each school take care of its own alumni.

Curriculum

Miss McCullough reported that Miss Zeller suggested that rather than use La Porte's curriculum or any other omalready worked out, the work be done from the ground up beginning with the general education core curriculum. There was prolonged discussion as to the proper approach to the problem. Miss McCullough moved that La Porte's curriculum be publicized through various means in order to get teacher reaction and that recommendation for adoption by the State Meand be postponed until this reaction is noted. Motion seconded and carfied.

Survey of Physical Education in Eansus Schools

Miss Lyman reported that the questionaire can be prepared at a cost of five cents each. Mr. Strait reported breifly of his survey made while studying at the University of Iowa. Mr Washburn called attention to the report by the Legislative Council. Mr Washburn moved that no survey be made by the Association, but that Mr. Strait's survey and the report of the Legislative Council be used instead. Motion seconded and carried.

Touchor Training Curriquium

Mr. Holl reported that he had a letter ready to send out to members of the committee asking them to examine curricula of the state schools. Miss Hoover reported that a curriculum for women worked out by the Midwest Director's Society in 1933 and revised in 1938 had been sent to the committee members. She called a meeting of her committee following the morning Council meeting.